## NOVEMBER 21, 2022 PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES CITY OF EDGERTON

Jim Burdick called the meeting to order at 5:47 p.m. Committee members present were Jim Burdick, Paul Davis, and Tim Shaw. Also present were Mayor Chris Lund, Police Chief Robert Kowalski, City Administrator Ramona Flanigan, Alderpersons Casey Langan and Candy Davis, and citizens.

Flanigan confirmed the agendas were properly posted on Friday, November 18, 2022 at the Post Office, Edgerton Library, City Hall and the City's website.

## **APPROVAL OF PUBLIC SAFETY MINUTES:**

A Davis/Shaw motion to approve the October 3, 2022 Public Safety Committee meeting minutes passed, all voted in favor.

## **DISCUSS AND CONSIDER ANIMAL ORDINANCE:**

Chief Kowalski and City Administrator Flanigan confirmed that work on the proposed amendments to the animal ordinance is ongoing. The proposed amendments will include specific language surrounding the following items: vicious animals; rabies requirements; impoundment; and maximum number of animals. The proposed animal ordinance changes will be reviewed and discussed at a future meeting.

## DISCUSS AND CONSIDER PEDESTRIAN SIGN LOCATIONS:

City Administrator Flanigan stated the budget includes the following signs: two lighted programable pedestrian crossing signs; one speed detection sign; and two rectangular rapid flashing signs.

The discussion during budget time was that the lighted programable signs would go in the area of the schools. One suggestion was to use them in conjunction with the crossing guards on the corner of Stoughton Rd and Elm High Dr and also on Elm High Dr and Ridgeway.

The speed detection sign was planned for the northeast bound traffic (incoming from Indianford) on South Main St.

The rapid flashing signs are were planned for Hwy 51 and /or Hwy 59. These signs require a permit by the DOT to be placed on a state highway. Based on the DOT criteria, staff believes Albion St and Henry St would not be approved. Swift St would be the only other option if it was put in the downtown. Suggestions for Hwy 51 were in front of Central Park, especially during the summer months or either Blanchard St or Hubert St.

Being no other business before the Public Safety Committee, a Davis/Shaw motion to adjourn passed, all voted in favor.

Robert Kowalski/mjf/wjl Police Chief